## DR. DANIELLE RICCI PRINCIPAL



## 5 Highland Street Amesbury, MA 01913 Telephone: (978) 388-4800

Fax (978) 388-3393

## GLEN GEARIN ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL OF STUDENTS/ACTIVITIES

## ALINA LINGLEY ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL OF STUDENTS/CURRICULUM

April 1, 2025

Dear Parents/Guardians,

The last few weeks of senior year are a very exciting time! For most students, this is one of the times during their high school years that they remember the most. The events of senior week are designed to provide the opportunity for students to be together as a class in the week leading up to graduation. Please speak with your senior(s) about the decisions that they make during the events of Senior Week. We would like to be explicit about our substance and behavior policies during this year's senior activities. Please read the statement below carefully, so that both you and your senior understand what will be at stake should they choose not to follow our policies.

All Amesbury High School rules pertaining to behavior, drugs, alcohol, and vaping use will apply. In addition to these existing rules, we emphasize that any senior who comes to prom, graduation practice, or any other Senior Week activity under the influence, or who brings/distributes alcohol, drugs, and/or any vaping paraphernalia to activities, and/or uses alcohol, drugs, or vaping of any sort, during the activities, may be excluded from the activity, will have their parents notified, and may have their diploma withheld for presentation at a later date. The student may not be permitted to participate in any further senior events or graduation ceremonies. In addition, students who violate our code of conduct in any way may be subject to these same consequences.

After all of the hard work and planning that goes into these celebrations, we hope to be able to have *all* students participate. This means adhering to safety guidelines is absolutely paramount. Students must understand that their choices impact others and could potentially jeopardize future senior week events, including graduation, for individual students and/or the entire class. As a result, administration reserves the right to remove a student from any event if they are not following safety guidelines. Repeated failure to follow safety guidelines may result in exclusion from the graduation ceremony. Your signatures below indicate that you have read and understand these expectations. **Please bring a signed copy of this form to the Senior Parent Meeting on 4/30/25 at 7 pm in the AHS auditorium.** We appreciate your support and hope for an exciting, fun week for the Class of 2025!

Sincerely,		
Dr. Danielle Ricci Principal	Mrs. Kaitlin Johnston Senior Class Advisor	Mr. Ian Opolski Senior Class Advisor
Student's Name (Print)	Student's Signature	
Parent/Guardian's Name (Print)	P/G Signature	
Date		